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The Martin County Council convened in special session Tuesday, August 14, 2018 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel , Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Hans Schmitz, Extension Educator; Dena Held, Extension Educator; Bill Daily, Whitetail Properties; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer; and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:34pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of July 31, 2018 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commission Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory. All were in favor, motion passed.  

The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Hans Schmitz, Extension Educator, introduced  Dena Held as the new Extension Educator for Martin County.  Ms. Held is an Alumni of the 4H program. Her goals are to increase resiliency skills and support 4H participants along with the great things they do daily. Ms. Held thanked the Commissioners for their continued support and states she has an open door policy for anyone, please contact her if they have any questions. The trajectory is to reach out to kids and make sure everyone is aware that along with the Agriculture side of 4H they also have the STEM Programs.
Bill Daily of Whitetail Properties, approached the Commissioners in regards to a property which is accessed via Warhoop Mountain Road, North of Indian Springs.  Mr. Daily’s client wants to sell and the potential buyer wants to make sure that he will continue to have access to the property. The interested parties are requesting permission to continue to use the unimproved county road.  A discussion followed about the adjacent property owners. Mr. Daily contacted the DNR and Martin State Forest to ask if they could continue to use the road and both stated they did not have an issue with the continued use as neither party maintains the road.  The Commissioners recognized the access to the relevant property as an unimproved County Road.  The County has no interest in the improvement of, nor the maintenance of the old unimproved road bed portion of Warhoop Mountain Road.  Permission was granted for the continued use of the unimproved road with a motion by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Gregory, all were in favor and the motion passed.
President George gave the Sheriff Department Report of 72 inmates with 19 from Vigo County. Sheriff Roush was unable to attend the meeting.

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the two week work report.  The completed work was reviewed. A discussion followed about the repairs needed on the piling of Brooks Bridge. They are still working on the Community Crossings Grants. Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; asked who was responsible for maintaining the State Highways that run through Martin County.  The Commissioners and Leo Padgett stated it was the State Highway Departments responsibility. Martin County Highway Department is responsible for the County roads.
President George gave the Veterans Officers Report.  They made 4 trips to Indianapolis, 1 trip to Louisville and 1 trip to New Albany with 6 Veterans helped. Linda Evans had a total of 45 calls. 7 Veterans were assisted.  CVSO recertification/training was attended.
Auditor Abel updated the Commissioners about Community Corrections processing CDL drug screens.  Kathy Collins stated after researching they are unable to provide this due to the requirements involved in processing  the tests and the updating of the facilities which would be too expensive.  It may still be possible to do pre-employment drug screen which are not CDL.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:10 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner  Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, August 28, 2018 at 5:30pm.  
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